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 MAY 13, 2023, BETWEEN 9 AM AND 2 PM
Council continues to receive complaints from Village residents and the 
Wolverine community of existing blighted conditions that persist in certain areas of the Village. At a recent council meeting, Council decided to once again authorize a spring clean-up day to help property owners rid their properties of blighted items. The Village Blight Ordinance, Article 20, defines blight as any object or equipment not used for its originally intended purpose, including, but not limited to furniture, stoves, refrigerators, freezers, implements, parts of motor vehicles, machinery, scrapped wood, cartons, or crates. If you are a Village resident or property owner, with any of the above items on your property visible from the street or curb, Council suggests you place these items at the curb or edge of the road for pick up by Village personnel on May 13th.  
If you have furniture for disposal, we ask that these items be taken directly to the disposal site on Cedar Street due to the limited number of Village personnel working the Clean-Up. Tires and batteries are permitted at a charge. 
The following items cannot be disposed of: Yard waste, Acids, Fuel Tanks, Household chemicals, Antifreeze, Motor Oil, Hazardous Materials, and Household Garbage.
An inspection of the village will be conducted soon after clean-up day. Those residents/property owners found non-compliant with Article 20 will be ticketed, with a copy of the ticket to the Village Ordinance Bureau for collection of fines and a copy to the 89th District Court, Cheboygan County, in the event litigation is necessary.
The council asks for your cooperation in helping us to eliminate blight within the Village to protect the health, safety, and welfare of the Village residents and preserve the taxable value of real properties within the Village.
On behalf of the Village Council, 



Ralph W Ochs
Village President/PH: 231-420-0808
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